
Week was marked by double loss 
By Bishop Matthew H. Clark 

I just returned from St. Ann's in Hornell 
where we celebrated the funeral liturgy 
for Father Richard Mattie, a priest of our 
diocese who recently retired after 20 years 
of service as a chaplain in the U.S. Navy. 

Dick died quite suddenly at the North 
American College in Rome, where he had 
gone for a period of sabbatical renewal 
prior to taking up a new ministerial 
assignment in our diocese. 

His sudden death at age 60 was quite a 
shock to his family and to all who knew 
him. But even in such sad circumstances 
there are memories that will support and 
console those who grieve his passing. For 
one, Dick had a longstanding ambition to 
spend some time in Rome and wrote to 
many friends from Rome saying how 
delighted he was with his experience 
there. 

Another consoling memory is that Dick, 
who had a lifelong devotion to our 
Blessed Mother, visited the Church of St. 
Mary Major on the day before he died and 
celebrated the Eucharist there with his sab­
batical study group. When Dick did not 
appear for a scheduled activity the next 
morning, a brother priest went to Dick's 
room and discovered that he had died 
while sitting in an easy chair, praying the 
rosary. 

The most consoling memory of this 
good man will be the quiet, loving and 
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consistent priestly ministry he offered for 
nearly 35 years — both here in our diocese 
and in the many places to which he was 
sent by the Navy. 

This is a week that calls us to accept a 
double loss. Tomorrow (Tuesday, March 
17) we'll be celebrating the funeral liturgy 
for Father Patrick Sullivan, parochial vicar 
at St. Mary's, Auburn, who died in his 
sleep this week. Pat spent eight of his 40 
years as a priest of our diocese. He served 
at St. Andrew's and St Margaret Mary's in 
Rochester before going to Auburn. 

As is the case with Dick, the stories of 
generosity and quiet care Pat leaves 
behind will be a consolation to his dear 
parents, family members and friends. I 

have heard many of them in these few 
days since his death, and I ani sure that I'll 
hear many more Tuesday and in the days 
ahead. 

I know that I remember Pat for his per­
sonal kindness to me. I don't think I ever 
ran into him that he didn't put himself out 
to say a word of encouragement. It was 
always quiet, usually brief. But I never met 
him without coming away with the feeling 
that I had experienced a gracious act of 
ministry. He offered me a wonderful 
example in all of that. 

If s been about five years since we've 
experienced the death of two young 
priests in such rapid succession. We lost 
Bob Miller and Jim Mooney in the winter 
of 1988 

Jim's funeral liturgy, you may recall, 
was also celebrated at St. Ann's in Hornell 
I know that many who gather tomorrow at 
St. Patrick's, Victor, for Pat's funeral litur­
gy will be remembering, not only Pat but 
Dick, Jim and Bob as well 

All of us who knew them are saddened 
by the sudden, out-of-season loss we have 
experienced. Our gracious, loving God 
will treat us all with great mercy, so I pray 
for Pat and Dick, but I do not worry about 
them. 

I pray also that their sudden deaths will 
help us to appreciate more deeply that life 
is, after all, a gift that none of us own 
tomorrow. 

Peace to all. 
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TRANSMISSIONS 

"Don ' t Get Stuck" 
• ALL FOREIGN & DOMESTIC 

• MOST EXTENDED WARRANTIES 
• FREE TOWING & ESTIMATE 
• NATIONWIDE WARRANTY 
2 CONVENIENT LOCATIONS 

60 JAY SCUTTI BLVD MARKETPLACE • 424-1710 
1672 RIDGE RD EAST IROMDEQUOTT - 342-6180 

First Holy Communion 
Fashions for Boys & Girls 

V fashions 
Where every item is at least 20% to 25% 
BELOW the Manufacturers Suggested 
Retail Price Every Day! 

We offer a large 
selection of beautiful 
dresses, boys suits, 
and accessories. 
• Infants 
• Girls to 14 & 
• Schools Uniforms 
• Boys to 20 

Panorama Plaza, Penfield 
586-8655 
Monday-Friday 10-9; Saturday 10-6; Sunday 12-5 
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"CATECHISM of the CATHOLIC CHURCH" 
PRESENTING THE OFFICIAL TEACHINGS ALL CATHOLIC 

THROUGHOUT THE WORLD BELIEVE IN. 
705-707 North State Street Order now for March delivery: $19.95 
Syracuse, NY 13203-1792 1-800-422-8197 
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CATHOLIC PILGRIMAGES f 
~ All Accompanied by Priest as Chaplain -GUARANTEED LOWEST PRICES! 

Holyland, Egypt, Greece, Fatima, Lourdes, Paris, 
Rome, Assist, Guadalupe, & More! (Weekly Departures) 

# 1 to M e d j u g o r j e (Monthly Departures) 

WANTED: Priests & Laity to Organize Own Groups for 
'FREE Ticket' - Just 8 Pilgrims or More! -

SPECIAL INTEREST PILGRIMAGES: 
'Divine Mercy' • Poland & Rome • April 9/22 - $2285 

(Rome Only) - April 14/22 - $1695 

'Filipino Marian Pilgrimage' • May 14/24 - $1977 

'Eucharistic Congress', Seville • June 4/June 14 - $1945 

'Padre Pio 2S/75th Anniversary' • Sept. 16/27 • $1968 
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'Queen of Peace Ministry' 
(714) 963-1432 (omiun.) 

or 1-800-321-MARY mMKNM) 
for FREE Brochure andfar Leave Message. 
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